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SPOTliQftll tr"'UTAH TECHNICAL COLLEGE AT SALT LAKE 

Number 17 For Employees of the College August 18, 1981 

THREE WORKSHOPS PLANNED 

Vice-president for Instruction Max Lowe announces 
three workshops planned for faculty and instruc­
tional staff prior to fall quarter. 

Pat Latham is chairing a committee planning a one­
week New Teachers workshop in September. And Geoff 
Brugger is chairperson for a two-day Fall gathering 
for all teachers. These meetings will be spaced so 
that-new instructors will have the opportunity of 
attending the fall instructional seminar. The fall 
educational meetings will not duplicate New Teacher 
workshop subjects. 

Add-tti onally, Gary Cole is heading a committee put­
ting together a Management workshop, designed par­
ticularly for instructional deans, etc. 

It is anticipated further details will be given as 
soon as they are firmed up. 

UTAH TECH PUBLICATIONS DUE SOON 

The long-awaited 1981-82 UTC catalog should be 
delivered within a week. 

The publication reflects the input of Admissions 
Consulting Services, a consulting firm headed by 
Dr. Thomas LaBaugh, of Grand Rapids, Michigan. 

The cover, with the theme "Dare to Soar," will 
be repeated in a number of other college publi­
cations designed for student use. The unity 
of the single cover idea will help provide in­
stant recognition of Utah Tech in the minds of 
thousands of potential students mulling the ad­
vantages of attending this institution. 

In addition to the variety of print materials 
bearing the "Dare to Soar" theme, the fa 11 
quarter schedule has now been printed on cam­
pus. The latter publication is handled by 
thousands of students seeking appropriate 
classes tieing-in with their individual majors. 

'CRITICAL INDUSTRIES' MONEY AWARDED UTAH TECH 

Utah State Board for Vocational Education has 
awarded some $94,000.00 to the college to advance 
programs needed critically in the state. 

For example, part of the money will be used for 
additional resources in the Heavy Duty Mechanics 
program. And some air conditioning classes will 
be taught in conjunction with the institution's 
Electricity program. 

Further, it is anticipated that an Industrial 
Maintenance program will be started, providing 
urgently needed manpower in the state for this 
important work. 

THREE TELECOURSES OFFERED THROUGH UTAH TECH 

Fall quarter will see the External Programs divi­
sion of the college offering three exciting tele­
courses. Course titles include "Humanities 
through the Arts," "Contemporary Health Issues" 
and "The American Story: The Beginning through 
1876. II 

Dean Verlaine McPhie notes that the classes each 
provide 3 credits, acceptable toward the Associate 
in Applied Science degree general education re­
quirements. 

Registration takes place during the month of Sep­
tember. Tuit1 on and fees for each course is $81. 

The programs are part of a national tele-schedule, 
bearing the trade mark "Give Yourself Some Credit." 

Leaflets describing the telecourses are available 
at various locations on the Redwood Road campus, 
and can be mailed to interested persons by call­
ing 967-4137. 

STUDENTS MAKE PRESENTATION TO INSTITUTIONAL COUNCIL 

Student body president Cal Corbridge, a member of 
the college's Institutional Council, was scheduled 
to make a presentation before that group, Wednesday, 
August 19th, requesting the council's consideration 
of transferability of credits. 

Executive vice-president Paul Hicken and vice-pres­
ident for publications Kirk McElroy were to be 
available, also, for further input as needed. 

Student body officers note that many times a 4-year 
institution will automatically approve 'Junior' sta­
tus to a graduate of a 2-year college awarded an 
Associate in Science degree. Student officers are 
concerned that the same approval does not come with 
an A.A. S. degree. Their desires are to encourage 
the Institutional Council to work with the Regents 
to get the A.S. degree approved for UTC/SL as soon 
as practicable. 

UTAH TECH STUDENTS PARTICIPATE IN 
NATIONAL LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 

From the Hyatt Regency Hotel in Chicago there came 
a recent note penned by business instructor Maureen 
Aylett. She was attending the annual national con­
ference of Phi Beta Lambda, with two Utah Tech 
students who had qualified in the state conference 
last April. 

Susan Markovich, a first-year student in the Account­
ing program, took tenth place nationally in the Bus­
iness Communications event. Veldon Lauder competed 
in the Business Administration contest, without 
placing. 

II 



Profile: 

URSULA GAMBLE 

Oshkosh, Wisconsin, is located in a farming and 
dairying area on the edge of Lake Winnebago. It 
is an important transportation center. But it is 
also the place where Gary and Ursula Gamble spent 
a few days in the early part of August. 

Why Oshkosh? Well, there's been a gathering of 
flying enthusiasts there, and both Gary and Ursu­
la are interested . .. So interested, in fact, that 
Gary is building his own plane. Ursula says there 
are bits of it all over the garage! 

But let's go back a l i ttle way. Ursula was born 
in Germany's fourth-largest city, Cologne. She 
lived there for the first 15 years of her life. 
Then , wi th her parents, she emigrated to the 
United States, naturally coming to Salt Lake City 
because of the family's LOS background. 

With sufficient English to be understood Ursula 
completed high school at West, then earned a bus­
iness degree from LOS Business College. Her newly 
acquired skill s enabled her to land a job with 
Lynn Wilson food products. But after eighteen 
months she decided to revisit Germany. She head­
quartered at an aunt's residence, then fanned out 
to see Paris, London and many other exciting Euro­
pean cities. 

After si x months her savings were exhausted, and 
it was back to Utah for Ursu l a. She worked in 

UTC PEOPLE IN ACTION 

. .. LEE BROCKBANK recently was elected vice-president 
of the Women' s Council of the Salt Lake Chamber of 
Commerce. Congratulations! 

.. . Institutional Council chairman RICHARDS. PROWS 
was on KWMS radio the other week promoting voca­
tional education. 

. . . Job Service representative on campus DUANE ROBIN­
SON is the proud father of a baby girl - his fifth 
child. 

... THAMER (TIM) S. HITE, barbering instructor, will 
be flying to Europe in September with about 25 
other Utah/Idaho hair stylists. Purpose is an edu­
cational hairdressing fashion tour of European 
styles and techniques . The group will visit Eng­
land , France, Switzerland, Germany, Austria , Italy 
and Belgium. Tim i s excited about the prospects 
of learning new techniques, as well as seeing many 
of the capital cities throughout Europe. 

. . . Student DAVID MORGAN, who ran against Cal Cor­
bridge for student body presi dent in the Spring 
elections, now has been appointed vice-president 
for public relations for the student body. He 
repl aces Vickilyn Wel ch who had been elected to 
t hat position, but who resigned because she is 
moving and is getting married. 

. .. Kennett, Mi ssouri, was t he desti nation for PAT 
TINNIN, printing instructor, who made an eme rgency 
trip t here a few weeks back. 

.. . WENDELL JONES, Pre-Tech instructor, has been 
suffering a severe kidney infection. Some improve­
ment i s taking place now. 

accounts payable for City Electric. Later she 
joined the University of Utah, working in payroll 
and it was while there that she met her husband 
Gary. He is a medi ca l technologist now, associated 
with a couple of the area's hospitals. 

The couple's three children, Dennis (18), Debbie 
(16) and Ron (15) are - along with her husband -
what make life so infinitely worthwhile for Ursula . 
She immerses herself in their interests, follows 
their activities avidly. 

Other interests include reading, li stening to music, 
enjoying most forms of entertainment, and cooking 
and canning. She teaches for the LOS Primary organ­
ization, and has been an ardent member of the Relief 
Society when she could manage attendance. 

Her 5 years at Utah Tech have been enjoyable ones 
for Ursula. "The people are great," she says, 
echoing words most of the college community have 
stated from time to time. 

As she looks to the future Ursula sees her oldest 
boy going to the university and on to a LOS mission. 
Her other children will be completing high school. 
She will be busily putting up more fru i t and vege­
tables from the family's garden . And Gary will be 
completing the building of his own plane, a two­
seater that will allow a little more freedom for 
the couple to take trips. 

Ursula realizes that people are important. She 
plays her part as a daughter appreciative of her 
parents, as a wife, mother, homemaker, career wo­
man and friend. 

.. . RALPH BOWN is taking his wife on a trip to the 
British Isles as soon as school is out . 

... Secretary to the president, AMY TOMITA, has been 
at Lake Tahoe vacationing. 

. .. A family reunion at Bear Lake and a vi sit to the 
other end of the state at Cedar City and St. George 
were hot spots for BRYAN GARDNER and his family in 
mid-August . 

TENTH BIRTHDAY FOR TRAVEL LECTURE SERIES 

The UTC travel l ecture series enters its tenth 
season t hi s fall . Curti s Smout has aga in 
arranged an outstanding series of si x film 
l ectures open both to the college commu~ity, 
and our friends and neighbors throughout the 
Salt Lake vall ey. Individual lecture seat 
prices will remain thrifty; the package season 
ticket price al so will be inexpensive . 

Fol lowing i s t he li st of dates and l ectures: 

Oct. 12, 1981 
Nov. 11, 1981 
Jan. 1 3 , 1 982 
Feb. 17, 1982 
March 9, 1982 
April 7, 1982 

"The Gates of Jerusalem" 
"Only in Australia" 
"Russ ian Journey" 
"The Many Moods of Ice land" 
"The Condor over America" 
"Switzerl and - Say Cheese" 

The seri es i s particul arly great if you're think­
ing of travel ing to any of t hese countries next 
year - or if you want to refresh your memory 
about past trips . 

~~TECHNICAL COLLEGE 
--- /!if SAlJ" LAKE 
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